RESOLUTION NO. 281

A RESOLUTION BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF PELICAN BAY,
TEXAS, AUTHORIZING FUNDS FORMERLY COLLECTED FROM
DONATIONS FROM RESIDENTS THROUGH THE UTILITY FUND FOR THE
CITY OF PELICAN BAY FOOD PANTRY TO NOW BE DIVIDED EQUALLY
BETWEEN ANIMAL CONTROL SERVICES AND FIRE SERVICES.

WHEREAS, the City of Pelican Bay, Texas currently receives a voluntary donation of
$5.00 per resident through the utility fund; and

WHEREAS, the voluntary donations are distributed between the City of Pelican Bay
Food Pantry, Animal Control Services and Fire Services; and

WHEREAS, the City of Pelican Bay Food Pantry has closed permanently; and

WHEREAS, the City Council desires the voluntary donations received be divided
between Animal Control Services to help offset the cost of food, supplies, animal care,
and/or equipment and Fire Protection Services to help offset the cost of providing fire
protection and emergency services.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE
CITY OF PELICAN BAY, TEXAS:

THAT, the City Council of the City of Pelican Bay, Texas approves the acceptance of
the $5.00 voluntary donations from residents through the utility fund and appropriates the
following amounts:

1. $2.50 Animal Control Services
2. $2.50 Fire Protection Services

AND SO, IT IS RESOLVED.

PASSED and approved this 25th day of July 2022.

J@W@W

[ Tamra Olague, T\j{ayor‘i’I

ATTEST:

de Qunitha

Teri Anthony, City Secretar
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